
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 13, 2019 
 
Jim Owczarski, CMC 
Common Council City Clerk’s Office, Suite 205 
200 E. Wells St. 
Milwaukee, WI 53202 
 
Dear Jim, 
 
I am pleased to recommend the re-appointment of Mr. Nicholas Roesler to the Safety & Civic 
Commission position for 2020. It has been a pleasure working with Nicholas and I have come to know 
him as a valuable asset to the department. He is honest, committed, and hard working.  
 
A Milwaukee native, his knowledge in office operations and in criminal and safety issues in Milwaukee 
with a 20 years track record in the Department of Corrections for the State of Wisconsin is a huge 
advantage to the department.  
 
Nicholas has truly used his skills, talents, and abilities to ensure the “safety and wellbeing” of the citizens 
of Milwaukee.  Along with his talents, skills, and years of experience, he is truly a team player who works 
to ensure that the City of Milwaukee has safe sustainable safety goals for the future.  
 
Therefore, I confidently recommend Mr. Nicholas Roesler’s re-appointment to the Safety & Civic 
Commission for 2020. While now in better health and as a dedicated and knowledgeable employee I 
know that he will continue to get the job done! 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact my office at 414-286-3870. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Nikiya Dodd 
Alderwoman, 5th District 


